The Economic Affairs Committee asks that Board Representatives Answer the Following
Questions during the Board Review under House Bill No. 525:

What is the public health, safety or welfare rationale for licensing and regulating your
profession/occupation?
If your profession/occupation were not licensed, what public protection would be lost?

If a license is necessary (for health, safety, or welfare), does the profession/occupation need a
board for oversight? If yes, please explain why and describe the purpose of creating a board.

Does your board deal with unlicensed practice issues? If yes, what types of issues?

People who are not licensed but are qualified in an occupation or profession may feel that a
licensing board is preventing them from earning a living -- what is your response?

How does your board monitor bias among board members toward a particular licensee, an
applicant, or a respondent (to unlicensed practice)? How does your board monitor bias toward a
particular profession/occupation, if more than one profession or occupation is licensed by the
board?

Does the profession or occupation have one or more associations that could provide oversight
without the need for a licensing board? Why not use the association as the oversight body?

Is a licensing board needed in order for the practitioner to bill to receive insurance (for example,
health insurance)? If so, is there an alternate method for billing that may be recognized rather than
having a license or being regulated by a licensing board?

What are the benefits of a board being part of the licensing and discipline process instead of the
department handling one or both?

Is there an optimum ratio between licensees, board size, or public representation?

If a board's purpose includes protecting public welfare, would that consumer protection be handled
better by the Attorney General's office than by a board? (In other words, is there a value in a
disinterested third party? If yes, why? If not, why not?) Who should be responsible for monitoring
fraud within the profession or occupation?

If boards have overlapping scopes of practice, should there be a third-party to determine whether
there is intrusion into the other's practices? If so, who should be the judge? If not, why not? Should
each be allowed to operate on the other's turf without repercussions?

Should any board have the ability to limit use of certain terminology to only a licensee? (see for
example under the Board of Psychologists,, the exemption from definitions:

37-17-104. Exemptions. (1) Except as provided in subsection (2), this chapter does not prevent:

(a) qualified members of other professions, such as physicians, social workers, lawyers, pastoral counselors,
professional counselors licensed under Title 37, chapter 23, or educators, from doing work of a psychological
nature consistent with their training if they do not hold themselves out to the public by a title or description
incorporating the words "psychology", "psychologist”, "psychological”, or "psychologic"....

(2) Those qualified members of other professions described in subsection (1)(a) may indicate and hold
themselves out as performing psychological testing, evaluation, and assessment, as described in 37-17-102(4)(b),
provided that they are qualified to administer the test and make the evaluation or assessment.



